Delaware Board of Well Drillers Meeting

Minutes of December 14, 2011
Max Walton called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m. on December 14, 2011 in the DNREC Bldg., Park’s Conference Room.
Members in attendance were:
Max Walton, Alan Pongratz, Ira Brittingham, John Talley, Bob Munyan and John McFarland . 
Also in attendance was Jackie Young, Licensing Board Coordinator .
OLD BUSINESS:
· John Talley made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 9, 2010 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Max Walton and carried by a unanimous vote.
· The board discussed the rejected/returned applications of Elizabeth Wolff (DNREC) and Sheldon Gorman (Byler’s Well Drilling).

· Winter Seminar  - approximately 105 people attended the Seminar which was held December 3, 2010 at the Modern Maturity Center in Dover.  The Board members discussed possible ideas and new classes for next year’s seminar such as Geothermal, grouting and incorporating the “Nebraska Study” into the forum.
· John Talley made a motion expressing the Board’s appreciation to Mr. John McFarland for organizing and planning yet another very successful Water Well Licensing Board Seminar ( the 6th consecutive year) that was held December 3, 2010.  A record attendance of about 105 participants from the drilling industry attended the Seminar. The motion was unanimously received. 

REGULATORY UPDATES:
· Alan Pongratz reported on the progress of the internal committee meetings which are held on Mondays and Wednesdays from 1:30 – 4:00.  The committee consists of Alan, Stewart Lovell, Bill Cocke and Blair Venables. He commented that at this time it is a slow but thorough process.
· John Talley suggested we amend the Licensing Regulations in the future.  Max Walton and John Talley read from a letter dated 1992 from then Secretary Clark of DNREC on “restricted/limited licenses”.
.
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NEW BUSINESS:

· John McFarland asked to speak about his alleged violation and court decision.  Since Alan had not been informed of the outcome by DNREC’s legal department, it was decided not to discuss it at the Board Meeting until Alan has been officially notified of the results of the case.

· John McFarland brought up his concerns with the lengthy Irrigation permit/review process that the Allocation Group has instituted.  Alan gave his interpretation of the process but suggested that any concerns, complaints should be addressed to Bill Cocke who is in charge of that group.  John Talley agreed to write a letter to Bill on behalf of the Board addressing their concerns.

· Ira Brittingham had questions about the new Peat Moss Septic System and how it effects the contamination distance from wells.  The new regulations may address this and the installation of water conditioners.
· Due to a time constraint Alan was not able to discuss the Water Well Licensing Board’s guide lines.  It will be an agenda item for the next meeting.  
OTHER BUSINESS:
· The next meeting will be January 11, 2011 in the DNREC Lab Conference Room at 9:30.

· The next driller’s test is February 17, 2011 at 2:00 in the DNREC Auditorium.

Max Walton made a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded by Ira Brittingham.  The motion was carried with no opposition.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jackie S. Young, Coordinator                                                        Date

Max Walton, Chairman                                                                 Date

